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Memorial Donations encouraged 

for new Rose Hill Cemetery Entrance 

Two years ago The Daily Ardmoreite and the Ardmore Beautification Council (ABC) went to the citizens of Ardmore asking for input on ‘where in Ardmore would you like to see beautification and enhancement take place.’ Several citizens immediately responded identifying Rose Hill Cemetery as a top priority. Shortly thereafter the ABC formed the Ardmore Cemeteries Beautification Committee (ACBC), co-chaired by Barbara Craddock and Carolyn Franks. This group is working specifically to raise funds for a new entrance at Rose Hill, which will be on the east side of the cemetery with the north gate being upgraded as a secondary opening. 


“After we raise the money for the new entrance at Rose Hill we will focus our efforts on both Clearview and Rose Hill and keeping our public cemeteries to the standard Ardmoreites expect of their public places,” said Carolyn Franks. “There are so many attractive places in our city and for a long time our cemeteries have not received the attention they deserve,” commented Franks. ACBC member Sam Douglas recently said – “Our cemeteries should be among our most beautiful parks!”

A cost for this much needed project at Rose Hill Cemetery has been estimated at $90,000. The committee is planning to break ground this spring or summer as the funding is secured. The City of Ardmore will oversee the building entrance project; build a new office across from the current cemetery where they have recently resurfaced streets within the cemetery. 

The ACBC is working closely with the Ardmore Parks Department that oversees the maintenance of our public cemeteries and the Ardmore Cemetery Advisory Board which makes recommendations to the city commissioners on general operations and policies of Ardmore’s municipal cemeteries. 

Millard Ingram, a committee member of the ACBC, and a trustee of Community Activities, Inc. of Ardmore, is in charge of the fundraising campaign. “Area foundations have been contacted, but it will take all of us, plus the City and local interested citizens to raise the funds that are necessary for this new entrance at Rose Hill,” he said. “Everyone is encouraged to get involved in making this new entry a reality,” commented Ingram. “A contribution to the cemetery of your choice in memory of a loved one would make a wonderful gift that would also benefit the living.”  


Community Activities, Inc. of Ardmore, PO Box 2597, Ardmore, OK 73402, will handle all monies plus IRS requirements for the Ardmore Cemeteries Beautification Committee. Citizens should mark their donations for the Rose Hill Cemetery New Entrance Project or the General Cemetery Fund. Questions concerning this project may be directed to Norma Lynne Paschall, Ardmore Beautification Council, (580) 223-2230.
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